Our ref: AD(SS)/PFT/ENF/2/1
The Manager or Owner/Occupier

High Street

Orpington

Kent

23 July 2010

Dear Sir or Madam,

Use of Footways – High Street, Orpington

I am sorry for this formal approach, but I am trying to contact as many businesses as possible with regard the use of the public footways adjacent to your address.

In January of this year I presented a paper to the Orpington Business Forum, titled “Advertisement Boards on Footways, High Street, Orpington”.  You may have seen or recall this paper, if not, a copy is attached.  The purpose of this paper was to outline proposals for the street scene once the major high street refurbishment works had been completed.  The paper certainly prompted a great deal of discussion and feedback.
I would now like to outline the requirements if you wish to use the footway for your business purposes, as follows:-

Advertisement boards (“A”- boards)

· Shops and other businesses may wish to advertise their goods and services by placing an “A”- board on the footway.
· Where the footway is wide enough to accommodate a board and still allow for free flow of pedestrian traffic without hindrance, one board per business will be allowed and this must be placed abutting the building.

· Only standard-sized boards will be allowed, that is, those not exceeding 750mm x 750mm in footway area and 1200mm in height.
· The board is to display information only related to the adjacent business, that is, it cannot display information for a business in another location.
· Boards not meeting any of the above the requirements may be removed, without notice, possibly followed by legal action.

Tables and chairs
· Restaurants, cafes and similar establishments may wish to place tables and chairs on the footway in front of their premises for alfresco eating and drinking.
· This practice is regulated through street trading legislation and will therefore be necessary to apply for a street trading licence.  An application form and licence fee schedule can be downloaded from the Council’s web site, www.bromley.gov.uk or by telephoning 020 8313 4545.

· On receipt of the application an officer will visit the site to determine suitability and advise of any special conditions.
· Tables and chairs placed on the footway without a licence will be treated as illegal street trading that could lead to legal action being taken for this offence.

Shop displays

· The display of any goods on the footway in front of shops will not be permitted.

· Any display on the footway will be treated as highway obstruction or illegal street trading that could lead to legal action being taken for either offence.

A substantial investment has been made in improving the street scene for Orpington town centre and by following the above guidelines it is intended that it will be maintained and not spoilt.

To allow for the completion of the contractor’s works, processing of licence applications and enable you to consider your options, it is intended to implement the guidelines from 1st September 2010.

If you wish to discuss any matter relating to “A”- boards, please contact Eddy Leonard, Street Enforcement Officer, by email eddy.leonard@bromley.gov.uk, or telephone 020 8313 4530.

If you wish to discuss any matter relating to tables and chairs, please contact Paul Jackson, Markets and Street Trading Officer, by email paul.jackson@bromley.gov.uk, or telephone 020 8313 4768.

Yours sincerely

Head of Street Environment

Streetscene and Greenspace 
